Demcember 26,1945.

Washington County Fair Board met in the home of Mr. and Mrs. Guy Paine of near Orenco to discuss the possibility of the Western Riders Association taking part in the Fair in 1946.

All members of the Fair Board were present including the secretary. A lengthy discussion was held which concluded with a motion by Mr. Schmeltzer to extend an invitation to the Western Riders to partake in the Fair program in the Fall of 1946. Seconded by Mr. Christensen. Lunch was served by the hostess after which the meeting adjourned.

Goldie M. Davis, Secretary.